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ROSEMARKET COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Minutes of  the meeting held at the Village Hall, Rosemarket on 
 Monday 7th September, 2015 

 

Present: Cllrs Barbara Summons, M.B.E., Rhys Jones (Chairman), Roy Venables, Steve 

Davies; Peter Horton (Clerk).  

Apologies: C’llr Jill Gibson; County Councillor Rob Summons 

      

Minutes of the July 2015 monthly meeting 

These were accepted as an accurate record and signed by the Chairman (proposer C’llr Steve 

Davies,  seconder C’llr  Barbara Summons). 

 

Matters Arising 

The Beacon. Members were informed that the Beacon had been cut.  

Dog Fouling. Members noted that the dog fouling was still a problem. The Clerk confirmed that a 

message had been sent to Dog Warden. Clerk to chase her up again.  

 

Plans 

Applications.  

15/0441/PA (Conversion of outbuilding to offices (for a temporary period of 2 years) - Y Cwm, 

JOHNSTON, Haverfordwest, Pembrokeshire, SA62 3H)  –No objection.  

15/0460/PA (Erection of Single Dwelling, West Street, Rosemarket, Milford Haven, SA73 1JH)   

– No objection.  

Refusals issued 

15/0348/CL (certificate of lawful use for non-agricultural occupancy, Westbury House, 

Johnston) 

Notification of appeals 

14/0769/TF (tree-felling, 25 The Glades, Rosemarket) – Clerk to submit a letter in support of the 

appeal, mentioning support for the offer that had been made to plant a replacement tree.  

 

Accounts 

There were no accounts for discussion this month.  

 

Correspondence 

1) P.C.C. – Consultation on Gambling Policy – noted.  

2) P.C.C. – Consultation on Licensing Policy – noted.  

3) Clerks and Councils Direct – Newsletter – copies circulated to Members.  

   

Any necessary discussion of Village maintenance  

C’llr Barbara Summons mentioned problems with overhanging trees and hedges from private 

properties in the Village. Compass Lodge was mentioned as a particular problem. Clerk to type up a 

suitable letter, and deliver this to Barbara Summons, to be delivered by her to the offending 

properties. About 6 letters needed, and also notices for placement in the Community noticeboards.  

 

Discussion of possible car parking license system for Village Amenity.  

The Clerk outlined his recommendations on how to proceed with the licensing of the car park. This 

involved marking out parking spaces in the car park, with numbered spaces, these to be licensed out 

individually to users. Members were in favour of the idea in principle. Clerk to try and make up a 

plan of a suitable layout, and bring this to the next meeting. C’llr Roy Venables to weed-kill the 

area. Matter to be placed on October agenda for further discussion.  
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Discussion of casual vacancy arising from resignation of C’llr Michelle Rees-Siso 

No applications had been received. Members were encouraged to try and find someone by next 

month. Matter to be placed on agenda for October.  

 

Discussion of possible application to Valero for grant assistance for community project 

C’llr Steve Davies had obtained the forms necessary. It was thought that the scheme might possibly 

be better suited for the Village Hall Committee than for the Community Council.  

C’llr Roy Venables mentioned that the Scout Group were looking for projects, and could paint the 

Village Hall, possibly clean out the well at Barn Hill, etc., subject to suitable arrangements being 

made.   

Matter left in abeyance, and Clerk to keep forms available in case a suitable project should arise.   

 

Any other business 

There was no any other business.  

 

Public Forum   

There were no members of the public at the meeting this month.  

The meeting concluded at 7-45pm.  

 

Date of next meeting  

Monday 5
th

 October, 2015, 7pm    


